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Nichols Bar
Conservation Partnership Creates New County Park Near Lyman

Continued on page 3

There is a now a new place to take a spring-time
stroll along the Skagit River. Skagit Land Trust
worked to secure a 33 acre riverfront property and
arranged for it to become a new Skagit County Park.

As the weather warms and the sun shines, thoughts
turn to walking along the river and digging toes in the
sand. As a result of a partnership between con-
servation organizations and Skagit County, there is

now a new place to take a spring-time stroll along the
Skagit River.

For many years, Skagit Land Trust had been interested
in acquiring 33 acres of prime Chinook salmon habitat
and lovely shoreline west of Lyman. The Trust had
promising discussions with various landowners of this
parcel, but obstacles kept coming up. Recent land-
owners did not live in the Lyman area and the property
became an illegal dumpsite for cars, trailers, TVs and
household garbage, despite the landowners’ efforts to
prevent this. “As the habitat and river shoreline
continued to be degraded through illegal dumping and
off-road vehicle trespass, the need for action became
greater” says Jane Zillig, Skagit Land Trust’s Land
Specialist.

Skagit Land Trust contacted Skagit County Parks and
Recreation to explore a partnership to conserve this
land not only for its habitat value but also for public

use. Brian Adams, Director of the Parks Department
was excited about the project. “The Board of County
Commissioners embraced this opportunity to support
the Chinook Recovery Plan. Given this parcel’s

proximity to the Cascade Rails to Trails and its river
access, it also helps meet the public’s desire for more
walking trails and river access” says Adams. The Board
of County Commissioners joined with Skagit Land Trust
in a partnership in which the Trust worked to acquire
the land and Skagit County agreed to own and
manage it.

By the end of 2009, Skagit Land Trust had secured the
property with help from conservation – oriented citizens
and subsequently assigned ownership to Skagit
County. This acquisition was funded by a grant from
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Guest Editorial by Jim Johnson, Land Steward

Continued on page 3

This last November when the pink run
was past its peak, Ellie Rogers and I, to
acquaint her with the property, walked
the Cumberland Creek Conservation
Area. Along the shore, reachable at only
a few points because of high water, lay
scattered spawned out pinks—
thousands, maybe tens of thousands of
them. It was strangely exhilarating, all
those dead fish, and they got me
thinking about abundance.

Two years earlier, on a hot August
afternoon, my daughter and I sat
resting along the Cumberland oxbow.
In our drowsiness we
noticed the grass
along the water’s
edge waving in the
absence of all save
the slightest breeze.
Curious, we
investigated. There in
the grasses hid and
hopped red-legged
frogs so thick it took
an effort of balance
and agility not to step
on them. I picked my way to higher
ground and walked a few hundred
yards on down the oxbow and there in
the grasses swarmed still more frogs.

Now pinks and frogs aren’t nearly as
glamorous as eagles or swans or snow
geese, but there is something about
abundance, about profligacy in all these
species that is, in this decade,
heartening. Maybe the earth is healthier
than we had thought. To that end, a
group of maybe a dozen of us gathered
on a September evening to watch for
Vaux’s Swifts roosting in the chimney at
Northern State in Woolley. Despite
reports of four hundred or more spotted
the week before, we saw only one
straggler. Still, I’ll be out there next fall
in the dusk in what will likely become an
annual ritual.

In this thirst for abundance, I suspect
I’m at bottom nostalgic for the hordes
of buffalo on the Plains that I’ve only

read about or the clouds of
Passenger Pigeons that still
darkened the skies prior to the
opening of the last century. I want
their reassurance. Of course the
spotting of a Lazuli Bunting or
Bullock’s Oriole or even hearing a
Pileated Woodpecker in the
Cumberland woods is of no less
value. Abundance and scarcity can
coexist; likely, they need each
other.

Opting for scarcity is, however, out
of the question for a steward. In

February of 2009,
a group of
volunteers (led by
Jim Owens, and
including John
Seehorn, Lynn
Postler, Lester
Bradford, Sue
Edelberg) and I
came down on the
side of abundance,
putting up seven
Wood Duck boxes

along the oxbow. This fall when Jim,
Hal Lee, and I checked the boxes,
we found that 29 ducklings had
hatched out. And because they hit
the water almost from that moment
of hatching, we were jubilant.
Choosing for the moment to ignore
the possibility of looming disease,
starvation, and lurking predation,
we backslapped and high-fived. An
observer might have thought we
had won the Super Bowl. More
importantly, I think, this congenial
group of volunteers had helped
nudge some tiny bundles of beauty
toward more abundance in the
world along the middle Skagit.

Tempering my enthusiasm, however,
is the resonant and troubling phrase
“shifting baseline syndrome” that I ran
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Continued from page 1
the Salmon Recovery Funding Board. Clean-up
efforts were conducted by both Skagit Land Trust
and Skagit County.

Skagit Land Trust and Skagit County could not have
done this without the support of the Skagit
Watershed Council and the Salmon Recovery
Funding Board. Many thanks also go to the
generous spirit of key supporters who recognized the
conservation value of this land and helped Skagit
Land Trust bring this project to fruition.

The new park is located on Robinson Road. The
road ends at a small gated parking area that was
designed and installed by Skagit County Public
Works. This allows for foot traffic to access the river.
This land is open for low-impact recreational
activities that are not detrimental to salmon habitat
such as walking, birding and fishing in season.
Motorized vehicles are prohibited.

Directions: Take Highway 20 east out of Sedro
Woolley; veer right on to Lyman-Hamilton Road.
Turn right on Robinson Road and take it to the end of
the road. A small parking lot is located at
the end of the road. Trails to the west head to the
river bars.

Skagit County Commissioner Sharon Dillon cuts
the ribbon at our newest county park.

Continued from page 2

across just a couple of weeks ago in OnEarth, the
journal of the Natural Resources Defense Council
(winter 2010). It suggests, as I understand it, that we
measure most things (the environment, politics, the
cold of winter weather, the vitality of our hometown)
against what we remember from our past, perhaps
reaching back to our childhood. It’s likely, for example,
that our fondly remembered childhood backyard
wilderness is “only a degraded version of what our
grandparents knew which in turn was a degraded
version of their grandparents’ baseline.” We may then
be apt to mistake what is more accurately
environmental impoverishment and degradation for
health. And so an uptick in the population of a given
species, say Trumpeter Swans, while welcome, might
when viewed in a broader context be cause for only
muted rejoicing. Similarly while early salmon returns
this fall are encouraging, my father, who as a young
man fished commercially off Point Roberts, would
probably have found the returns disastrous. In short,
one human life span or perhaps several are not enough
to accurately measure environmental change.

Even so, an oxbow empty of Wood Ducks is an
invitation to
reconstitute the
world, acting always
with humility,
because we can’t
be certain what was
once here, when,
and in what
numbers. Lest this

sound too lofty, think on how such work can leave
you muddied, cold, and wiping raindrops from your
glasses or nose. And when I consider that the two
Salmonid species most threatened locally, coho and
Chinook, are those that spend the most time in fresh-
water, what I am hearing is less an invitation than a
command to get busy restoring our streams, guided
always by a sound and evolving science. Those folks
planting trees or hacking back invasives or
stewarding a property, whether or not they have ever
articulated it, are operating out of the same beliefs
held by the poet Elisabeth Costello when she writes,
“I believe in what does not bother to believe in me...”

All this blathering aside, next fall holds out the promise
of roosting swifts and in only a couple of months, a
group of us will be lugging a ladder and packing fresh
shaving for those seven nesting boxes.

Jim is a retired high school English teacher. He has been
the land steward of the Trust’s Cumberland Creek
Conservation Area for seven years. Volunteer land
stewards adopt one of Skagit Land Trust’s properties and
act as eyes and ears for the Trust, visiting the property
regularly. Many, like Jim, care for their property in a
manner far beyond what the job requires. Without
stewardship, conservation land is not truly protected for
wildlife and for current and future generations. The
dedicated crew of land stewards who donate their time to
Skagit Land Trust’s properties are essential to our
conservation program. As a board member commented,
“From the land trust perspective, they wear halos around
their heads.”

photo by Bertha Bridge
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On these clear spring days, our gaze gravitates toward the still snow-covered mountains. Everyone’s pining and planning
their summer adventures — which trails to hit, when.  In that spirit, we are excited to announce great progress on the new
Hegg Benson trail at the Barr Creek Conservation Area just east of Rockport.  Although not complete, members and

friends are welcome to check out the new path on the east side of Sauk
Mountain which will eventually connect with the old, unmaintained Forest
Service trail to the top.  Currently, the new trail takes a short jaunt (less
than ½ mile) through lovely ferns and forest and ends at a lush, cascading
waterfall. It has been built entirely by our wonderful volunteers who have
donated over 225 hours of trail time to this project!

Skagit Land Trust was able to purchase this Barr Creek property in late
2008 with generous donations from our members and a grant from – the
Washington Department of Natural Resources, WA Department of Fish and
Wildlife and US Fish and Wildlife Service.

All of the trail-building events have been led by the
SLT land steward of Barr Creek, Russ Dalton.
Currently working for North Cascades National
Park, Russ has years of experience managing and
working on trails. Russ has expertly scouted and
designed our route, as well as helped to teach some of
us novice trail-builders the art and craft of rock
removal, grading, and polishing the perfect path.

Next steps include creating a parking pullout and signage, finishing the link between
our trail and the old trail, and eventually letting the public know about
this gem for all to enjoy. Major trail work is slotted to be completed by the fall of
2010.

With one more event scheduled for May 8, we’re pretty sure the first leg of the
trail will be in good shape for adventurers by summer. In fact, Executive Director
Molly Doran’s two-year-old hiked it in April. He approves.

Thanks to everyone who has helped so far! See Skagit Land Trust’s website for
directions and more information.

The forest in this area provides a night roost for
bald eagles, and has been identified as emerging
habitat for spotted owls and marbled murrelets,
among other species.

Barr Creek Conservation Area Gets New Hegg Benson Trail

We were also fortunate enough to work with two College Living
Experience alternative spring break groups during their week in North
Cascades National Park. Thanks go to our Barr Creek land stewart
Russ Dalton for overseeing this group and many other volunteers.

Skagit Land Trust volunteers have come out to four Saturday work events since late
last fall, pioneering their way with pulaskis and adze hoes, mattocks and McLeods.

Ph
ot

o 
by

 B
ra

d 
M

et
le

r



5

This spring we were glad to formally bring two new members onto the
Skagit Land Trust board. Both Sara Young and John Hunt have already proven
to be valuable additions, in their fresh perspectives. The experiences and skills

they bring will help steer our work over the next three years.

Meet two of the Trust’s Newest Board Members

   JOHN HUNT found the Skagit by sailboat in 1977.
Having lived in the Silicon Valley and then Seattle after
college, he and his family were always attracted to
Anacortes. He and his wife of 47 years, Linda, knew
they would someday call it home, and in 1999 they
couldn’t wait any longer. John continues in semi-
retirement to do the work he has done since receiving
his BSCE and MSCE from Stanford in 1966, which is
alternative dispute resolution on construction projects.
When not working, John enjoys photography, fly fishing,
sailing, travel, and time with family.

   John and his wife got involved as donors, members,
and volunteers through their daughter Marcia, who
works and lives in Anacortes and was active in the
preservation of the Anacortes Community Forest Lands.
John also has a son (and granddaughter) living in
Tucson. His care for future generations motivates him in
his work with Skagit Land Trust. “As ‘kids’ we watched
the Santa Clara Valley begin its transformation from the
‘Prune Bowl of the World’ to ‘Silicon Valley’, and we
knew there had to be a better way to balance work and
life. We see the Trust as helping to do that by
preserving properties that will never be lost to future
generations.”

   SARA YOUNG is a longtime Skagitonian. She grew
up in Marblemount and returned to live in Conway in
2004. “I didn’t realize how tied to the river I felt until we
came back,” Sara says. She arrived home with a
Master’s degree in Soil Science, specifically focused in
near-surface hydrology, which has allowed her to work
in a variety of jobs including private wetland and
biological consulting, and assisting wheat farmers with
resource conservation for the Nez Perce Soil and Water
Conservation District. Since her move home, she has
worked as the Environmental Coordinator for Skagit
PUD and is now serving as Manager of Planning and
Environmental Services at the Port of Skagit.

Much of her career has involved working with
environmental regulation, which she says has led her to
really appreciate the place of voluntary land
conservation. “It’s just one more tool in the tool box,
but such an important one. The Trust is preserving the
library of biodiversity in our little county. I’ve been so
impressed to see how much this land trust has
achieved in the time since we joined.” Sara, too, is
invested in the next generation. She and her husband
Wade have two young girls, ages six and two, that
keep them busy when they’re not volunteering or
working.

Anacortes Community Forestland Conservation Easement Program Meets It’s Goals

In March, 1999, Skagit Land Trust partnered with the City of Anacortes and Friends of the Forest to begin
preserving forestland within Anacortes’ city limits. The 1st conservation easement protected 30 acres.In
April 2010, the 25th conservation easement was recorded, protecting 45 additional acres. A total of 1,680
acres have now been preserved for present and future generations. Skagit Land Trust holds the
easements. The City owns the land. Friends of the Forest is key steward and educator.

The program is close to meeting the Conservation Easement goals set out by the Anacortes City Council.
This program is an example of partnership in the best possible sense. “We value the partnership we have
with Skagit Land Trust and Friends of the Forest. We plan to continue to work together to pursue protection
of additional tracts of land as opportunities present themselves and willing landowners approach us” said
Jonn Lunsford, City of Anacortes Forestlands Manager.
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The Land Trust’s Green Road Marsh Conservation Area
grew a little bigger this year with a donation of two acres
from Mildred Callahan.  This increases the Trust
ownership to approximately 44 acres. Now this important
wetland complex can all be managed as one piece. The
property is located north of Burlington in the Samish
River/Thomas Creek watershed and is particularly
important to waterfowl.  Several years ago a significant
restoration and enhancement project was completed at
this site with assistance from the Natural Resource
Conservation Service’s Wetland Reserve Program. Bald
Eagles nest nearby and the wetlands is always full of
waterfoul. An interpretive sign was installed last year. It is
a wonderful place to bird and enjoy nature.

GREEN ROAD MARSH
CONSERVATION AREA GROWS

Guemes Mountain Update
Now that Guemes Mountain has been protected, there are many exciting things happening or coming up in the near future.

      New Trail Easement Signed! Skagit Land Trust is pleased to announce that we have signed a trail easement with a
neighboring landowner on Guemes Mountain. Many thanks go to Dean Dougherty and the staff at The San Juan
Preservation Trust who were instrumental in securing this easement.  Under the trail easement, we will work together to add
a beautiful new, mile-long path to the Mountain. The two trusts will be working with the Washington Trails Association to
build the new trail. Trail construction will start in the fall. We look forward to working with islanders interested in
volunteering on trail construction. Grants from the Boeing Charitable Trust and the Anacortes Parks Foundation are funding

this project.

      Management planning: In partnership with The San Juan
Preservation Trust, we are developing a long-term management plan for
Guemes Mountain. The management plan will determine how to integrate
public access with habitat protection and will examine possibilities for
restoration of disturbed areas. In February we held an open meeting with
Guemes Island community members to get initial input. We look forward
to more input from community members during our planning process.

      Stewardship funding: Taking care of a special place like Guemes
Mountain, forever, is a big responsibility. Skagit Land Trust has
established a Guemes Mountain Stewardship Fund which will act as a
quasi-endowment. The principal will generate annual earnings for
stewardship, management, monitoring plus property and trail
maintenance. This fund will also serve as a dedicated reserve in case of
emergency expenses. Our current fund goal is $200,000 and we are half
way there due to the generosity of islanders and the community.

      The Guemes Island Community was presented with Skagit
Land Trust’s Outstanding Community Partner Award at our annual
meeting in March. Through this community’s inspiring vision,
determined volunteerism, and extreme generosity they were leaders in
achieving the protection of Guemes Mountain for the benefit of all

          generations.
The new trail will wind through a mature
forest on the mountain.
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Fourth Annual Auction a success!

Our fourth annual auction and dinner “Have Fun – Save
Land” was held at McIntyre Hall on February 27th. A sold
out crowd helped raised a record $44,000 (net) to benefit
our land conservation efforts. This was a whopping 40%
growth over last year.

Thank you to our event sponsors: BECU, Hexcel
Corporation, Mike and Lisa Janicki, Oliver-Hammer
Clothes Shop, Premier Graphics, Puget Sound Energy
and Skagit Law Group who gave financial contributions to
underwrite auction expenses. As a result of their
generosity, auction proceeds directly benefit
conservation.

Auction committee members Marlene Moore, Fonda
Downs, Glenn Bordner, Janice Martin, Andrea Xaver,
Diane Bednarz, Ellie Rogers, Renata Hoyle Maybruck
and Toni Ruhl went above and beyond to secure a record
number of donated items. 191 local businesses and
individuals donated items and services. Thank you!

Live auction items included stay-cations to La Conner,
Lopez Island, Fairhaven and Anacortes; gourmet dinners
at Land Trust members’ homes; a mountain bike; an
Eddyline kayak; a sunset cruise; garden bounty
packages; original artwork by famous local artists; wine
tasting and wines; tours with naturalists; our popular
dance and desert; Guemes art tour packages; and
vacation packages to Mexico and the Pico Bonito Lodge
in Honduras. There were also 149 fantastic silent auction
items.

The auction couldn’t be done without our hard-working
event volunteers.  Thank you to Charlie Christenson,
Brenda Cunningham, Ali Downing, June Jordan, Karen
Krub, Katie Lohman, Marlene Moore, Mary Jo Newbury,
Jessie Robinson, Toni Ruhl, Linda Sanford, Carol
Sullivan, Clare Tatarsky, Russ Weiser, Jan Wilson and
Andrea Xaver.

Next year’s auction will be held on February 26, 2011 at
Saint Joseph’s Center in Mount Vernon. We have loved
McIntyre Hall but are excited about growing into our new,
larger, auction venue with more items, more guests and
even more fun! Because of the move we will have a new
caterer and other new partnership opportunities. Please
consider joining us at this exciting event next year!

Monthly Giving Pledges
Protect Local Lands Automatically

You can help Skagit Land Trust protect beloved local
lands by setting up automatic payments to the Trust.
Simply choose a gift method (credit card or check) and
select the frequency of giving and the total amount of
the contribution.

What is the difference between a donation and a
pledge? A donation is a one-time gift to Skagit Land
Trust. A pledge is a promise to donate a certain amount
of money over a certain amount of time. Both result in
being a contributor and member of the Trust.

Why would I want to make a pledge instead of a
donation? Pledge giving is an automated installment
plan for donors who want ease and convenience in
making donations and to stretch their giving over a year.

How do pledges help protect more land? Pledges
help us plan ahead. Knowing what our donations will be
ahead of time enables us to leverage your gift many
ways to get more land protected.

Giving is easy and convenient as a monthly or
quarterly donor:

 •     You give a fixed amount each month or quarter –
  and can change the amount or cancel at any time.
  Each year we will ask you if you would like to
  continue. We can do this via a phone call or via letter
  – your choice.

 •     With our automatic payment method your
  regular gift will appear on your credit or debit card
  statement every month (or quarter).

 •     You will receive a letter at the end of the year
  summarizing your annual giving.

 •     You will have the satisfaction of knowing that
  your gift is going where it is greatly needed, and
  in the most cost-efficient way possible.

Our critical conservation work wouldn’t be possible with
the loyal dependable support of our pledge donors.
Thank you!

For more information or to set-up your monthly pledge,
please call 428-7878 or email Diane Bednarz at:
dianeb@skagitlandtrust.org.

Have Fun - Save Land
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Membership, Memorials & In-Kind Gifts - April 1, 2009 - March 31, 2010
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Judith Hartford
David Hartford 
Sonia & James Harvey 
Graig Haskell 
Richard L. Hastings
Dyvon Havens & David Slabaugh
William Hayton
Lief & Monica Hazelet
Joe Bucek & Mary Heath 
Larry & Josie Hedgpeth 
Jean & William Heflin
Ralph & Ruth Heft 
Alice & Richard Hein 
Morry & Anita Hendrickson 
Helen Heneks
Jay Ham & Jan Hersey
Kathryn & Bart Hetterle 
Hexcel Corporation
Robert MD, & Judith Higgins
Sandra & Perry Higman 
Hilde Family Dentistry
John & Nancy Hinton 
Mark & Alison Hitchcock
Bill Hlavacek &
       Gail Bohnhoff-Hlavacek 
Fred Hodge 
Fred Hodge 
Hoekstra & Hoekstra
T.H. & B.A. Hofer 
Holiday Hideaway Association
Holiday Inn Express
Tim & Pat Holloran
Doris Holmes
Cherie & Howard Holman 
Fugate & Barbara Holt 
Bill Hood 
Jeffrey & Elizabeth Hood 
Jay & Jennifer Hopkins 
Horizons Foundation
Bruce Horner & Min Lu 
Judith Horton
Margi & Richard Houghton
Lowman House 
John & Marla Hovey 
Brian Howard &
       Suzanne Marchisio 
Pam & James Hoyle 
Gladys Bailey-Hudec
John & Linda Hunt
Marcia Hunt & Aaron Rasmussen
Nancy Husted
Zoanne & Frances Hyland 
IBM Matching Gifts Program
Jean & Brad Imus 
Inter-Active Homes INC.
Martha & Thad Ipsen 
Stacie & Daniel Ito 
Elizabeth & Michael Jackets 
Anne Jackson & Jonn Lunsford 
Steve & Dian Jahn 
Clayton James 
Lisa & Mike Janicki 
George Jay
Lauren Jaye & Billie Robinson 
Edward & Valerie Jensen 
Ryan & Christina Jepperson 
Susan Jepson
Paul & Kelly Jewell 
Elmer & Jean Johansen
James Johnson & Marilyn Kenney
Kirk Johnson & Lori Nordgulen
Paul Johnson
Steve & Robyn Johnson 
Thomas & Lane Johnson 
Linda Johnson 
Ronald & Patricia Johnson 
Rebeckah Johnston & Paul Koubek 
Jessica & Jeffrey Lloyd Jones 
June Jordan
Robert  Kager

Patricia Karlberg & Robert Keller 
Sunny & Kirk Kaynor 
Earl & Jean Keeney 
Sean Kelly
Thomas & Ann Kelly 
Wendy & Hugh Kendrick 
Marian & Bruce Kenney 
Terry Ketcham 
Marjorie Kilbreath 
Christine Kitch & David Farrow 
Barbara & Gene Kiver 
Greg & Marlene Kleven 
Robert Knowles
Carl & Paula Knuth 
Dick & Doris Kohler
Linda Korten & Jim Burnison 
Steven & Harriet Koscho 
Rae Kozloff
Beth Kraig & Suzanne Klinger
Eric & Laura Kraig 
Jan Kramer 
Fayette Krause
Karen Krub 
Von & Elizabeth Kuehn
Anne & Bob Kuntz
Rusty Kuntze & Libby Mills

Konrad Kurp
Christina & Michael Kurtz 
John Kuzel 
Trevor & Carol Kyle
La Conner Maritime Services
Debra & Doug Lancaster 
Landed Gentry Development
Terry Landis 
The Language Exchange, Inc.
William & Barbara Larson
Nancy & Les Larsen 
Robin LaRue
Bernice Leaf
Hella & Harold Lee 
Ivan & Diane Lee 
Adam Lemieux
Daniel Posel & Jean Lenihan
Jeannie Lennon
Leonard, Boudinot & Skodje, Inc.
Matt Lerner & Jo Saltmarsh 
Daniel Lewis 
Nancy Liggett 
Marilyn & Anthony Lilleskare 
Knut Lindberg 
The Linnemann Family
       Foundation
Mark & Kelly Linnemann
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Lisser
Sara & Thomas Longworth 
Lucky Seven Foundation
Doug & Laurie Lundgren 
Beau MacGregor
Meredith & Rick Machin
Dr. Malcolm Madenwald &
       Wendy Gray 
Keith & Joan Magee 
Ann Magnano & Sheri Boddy
Father Paul Magnano
Scott Magorien &
       Susan Hayton Magorien 
William & Laurel Malcomson
Michael & Suellen Mancer

Charlotte Martin 
Charlotte Y. Martin Fdn.
Daniel Martin &
       Patsy Botsford-Martin 
Janice Martin & Doug Robinson
Teak & Anne Martin 
Holiday & Robert Matchett 
Helen & Dave Mattox 
Jeff & Ann May
Renata & Darren Maybruck 
Constance Mayer 
Janet Mayer 
Ingrid & Bruce McBane
John McCallum 
L. Heather McCauley
Gaye & Scott McClellan 
Jennifer McCoy
McCormack Family
Gail & Michael McCormick 
Philip & Anne McCracken
Terence M. McDonald 
Alec & Sandy McDougall
Morna McEachern &
       Grant Brockmeyer 
William & Diana McGaw
Marie & Gordon McGinnis 

Cynthia McGuiness
Stephen McIntosh 
Janet McKinney
Diane McLeod
Bobbi Krebs-McMullen
Jeremy  Means
Thomas Mears 
Janet & Robert Megraw 
Sue & George Mehler
Robert & Barbara Meier 
Lois & Mel Melville 
Scott Mennella & Anne Sidbury 
John  Merrell II 
Margene & Marcus Merrow 
John Meyer & Lisa Kennan-Meyer 
Marianne Meyer 
Microsoft Giving Campaign
Anne & Jack Middleton
Bob Mierendorf 
Miller Consulting
Mark & Alison Miller
Steve & Betty Miller
Susan & Fred F. Miller
Maggie Miller & Larry Stiles
Priscilla Miller 
Joseph Miller & Susan Roberts 
M. Susan Miller 
Gregory M. Miller &
       Sandra Bricel Miller 
Norma Miller & Erik Christianson 
Diana & Al Millikan 
Pat Milliren
Mike & Sharon Minor 
Harold Mitchell 
Robin Mittelstaedt 
Mary Mittelstaedt 
Laura Mixon 
James & Gene Mizell
W.M. Mohundro
Kris & Carl Molesworth
Tracy & Gilles Montaron 
Jeff & Anna Montgomery

James & Marlene Moore 
Jacquelyn & Paul Moore 
David & Eileen Moreland
Denise Moriarty 
Kevin Morse
Diane Morton & Wendy Cobb
Roberta A. Moser 
Judi Munn
Gene & Ginny Murphy 
Thomas & Rosemary Murphy 
Charmaine, Michael, Gabe &
       Austin Murphy 
Diane Lee Murray 
Paula Ogden-Muse & Jeff Muse 
John & Diane Musgrave
Lynne Myall 
Ken & Laurie Myer 
Dick & Joyce Nelson 
Forrest Nelson
Edward K. Newbold
George & Mary Jo Newbury 
Gabe NG 
Susan & James Nichol 
Linda & Vance Nichols 
Doug & Leslie Noblet 
The Norcliffe Foundation

Bud & Marcia Norris 
Deborah North & Robert Coffey
North Cascades National Park 
Northwest Real Estate Valuation
The Northwest
       Conservation Initiative –
       Supported by the Doris Duke
       Charitable Fnd.
Northwind Gallery
Mark & Vickie Nysether
Kenneth & Enid Oates
Megan & Matt O’Bryan 
Kristjan & Monica Ochs 
Bob Carey & Kari Odden 
Gordon & Joanne Odegaard
David & Sydney Olausen
Oliver - Hammer Clothes Shop
Kurt Omey 
Allane Onkst
Virginia & Stephen Orsini 
John & Shirley Osborn
Leo Osborne 
Simon Ottenberg
James Owens
Beth Owens & Greg Roberts 
Cathy & Gary Owens 
Kathleen Walsh Packard
Padilla Bay Interpretive Center
Joan Palmer 
Thelma & Dennis W. Palmer
Anita Parker 
Vicki Soderberg Parry 
Anne & Donald Passarelli 
Mark Pearson
Lianne & Duane Pearson 
Mary Pease
Howard & Carol Pellett
Loretta Penrod
Daniel Penttila
Perennial Pleasures 
Elizabeth Perrin

Every effort was made to ensure that this list of donors is accurate. If there is an error,
please accept our apologies and notify our office so that our records can be corrected.

All gifts listed were received between April 1, 2009 and March 31, 2010.
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Raymond Perry &
       Jocelyn Palmer-Perry 
Robert G. Personius
Dena Petersen & Ann Buzaitis 
Lynn Peterson & Hugh Lewis 
Walter & Cathy Pfahl 
William & Sally Pfeifer 
Robert & Erica Pickett 
Hatsue Mizuki-Pike & Cheri Mizuki 
David & Pamela Pinkham 
Planting Design
Fred & Irmgard Poppe
Susan & Gerald Posten 
Margaret Potter
Jacqueline & Robert Prescott
Lynn & Norman Prewitt 
Jennifer & Lee Prewitt 
Sheila & Roy Pringle 
David & Allene Quall 
Denny & Laurie Quirk
Hildegard & Jeffrey Radke 
Bob Rainwater 
Jim & Susan Ramaglia
Peggy Ratermann
Steffany Raynes & Lin Skavdahl 
Jane Read 
Lavone & Dick Reim 
Wayne & Debbie Reim 
Kay Reinhardt & Jeronimo Squires 
Dani & Wayne Reinhardt 
Peter Remick & Sandy Krot
Scott & Martha Rhodes
Sheila & Richard Rhodes 
Carol Rice 
Suzette Richards
Susan Richardson
Harold & Irene Richardson
Jack & Cynthia Richardson
Gary A. Richardson
Danne & William Riggins 
Randy Rinehart
Terence & Mary Rios 
Douglas Risedorf 
Catey Ritchie 
Tom Robbins
Richard & Nancy Robblee
Susan Roberts & Joseph Miller 
Jeanne & Tasker Robinette
Betty Rockwell
Bob & Barb Rock
Marcia & Mike Rodgers 
Rodman Family 
Jann & Randy Rogers 
David & Lori Rogoway 
Robin Rolfe 
George Rolfe & Lois Duncan 
Craig & Heather Romano 
Donald Rooks 
Harold & Susan Rooks 
Bruce Rooney & Sandra Lane 

Kathleen H. Root
John & Patricia Rose 
William Rose 
Mary & Frederick Rosmond 
Ranger Kidwell Ross
Allen & Debra Rossman 
Kathi Rotunda 
Chuck & Toni Ruhl 
Denise & Ronald Runyan
Maria S. Ruys 
Pat & Jim Salo 
Samish Indian Nation
Shane & Susan Sanderson
Melinda Sanders & Dave Cochran 
Linda Sanford
Patricia Sanui 
Rick & Cynthia Sapp 
Herb & Christine Sargo
Sauk Mountain Pottery
Bruce & Laura Saunders 
Terre & Rick Scappini 
Ted & Marsha Schad 
Robert Schaedler & Jean Hawkins 
Steven & Georgia Schell 
Sharon Schlittenhard
Glen Van Schoiack 
Donna Schram, PhD
Elizabeth Schreurs 
Robert & Emma Schroder
Ann Meixner-Schuh
Tracey & Zachary Schultz 
Luther & Maryam Schutz 
Anne Schwartz & Mike Brondi
Robert E. Scott
David & Eddylee Scott 
Debora & Michael Scott 
Harold & Mary Rose Scott 
Jim & Janet Scroggs
Seattle City Light
The Seattle Foundation /
       Lovett-Rolfe Family Trust
John Seehorn
Jack Seeley 
Al Seitz 
Camille Seligman 
Joanne Brekke-Selk & Howard Selk 
Dan Senour
Crystal & Jeff Severson 
Roupen & Shirley Shakarian 
Howard & Kathy Shapiro
Elizabeth Sheppard &
       Wm D. Badgeley 
Stanley & Sandra Shimkus 
Fred & Susan Sievers 
Sue & Richard Sigmen
Marie & Vern Sims 
Skagit Audubon Society
Skagit Community Foundation
Skagit Conservation District
Skagit County Marine
       Resources Commission
Skagit County Parks
Skagit County Public Works Dept.
Skagit Fisheries Enhancement Gr.
Skagit Law Group PLLC
Skagit River Steel & Recycling, Inc
Skagit River System Cooperative
Skagit State Bank
Skagit Surveyors & Engineers
Skagit Watershed Council
Susan Skillman & Phil Fenner 
Gary Slater
Marlies & John Slostad
Terence & Lois Slotemaker
Laura Smith
Gail Smith & Frances Chalmers
J. Allen Smith 
John Smith & Cheryl Harrison
David & Kathleen Smith 
Sally & K. Herbert Smith 

Gary R. Smith &
       Missy Walsh-Smith 
Pat Sneeringer
Bob & Connie Snell
David & Janet Sonnichsen 
Soto McNett Construction, Inc.
Linda Speck & Ken Willis
Betta Spinelli & Rich Weyrich 
Dennis Stanchfield &
       Susan Radkins
Richard Staples
State of Washington
Charles Stavig
Jacqueline Stegner 
Erynn E.M. Stephan
Jane & John Stephens
Jack Stephens &
       Ellen O’Neill Stephens 
Gale Sterrett
Larry & Alba Stevens
Terry & Kathy Stevens
Tamara Stevens & Todd Rubano 
Richard & Sharon Stewart
Kate Stewart & Deborah DeWolfe 
Ken & Liz Stewart
Becky Stinson 
Richard & Daphene Storwick 
Carol Strandberg
Tom Strawman &
       Janet Nuetzmann 
Margaret Studer
Jacqueline & James Stutzman
Steve & Frederica Sulzbacher
Sunbreak Greetings
Carolyn Sutton & Cort Liddell
Peggy Swendsen & Mark Eikeland
       & Shannon Kirby 
Kate Szurek
Ray Taipale
Ann & William Tanner
Mary & Bob Taylor
Dennis & Mary Ann Taylor 
Ken & Linda Taylor 
Audrey Taylor 
Peter & Holly Telfer 
Temcov Foundation
Bill & Ann Testerman
Texaco Trustees Restoration Comm.
The Nature Conservancy
Cecil & June Thomas 
Ann Thomas 
Corrine Thomas
Rick & Reinhild Thompson
Kurt Thompson 
Marilyn & Richard Tilbury 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Tjersland
Barbara Trask &
       Ger Jan van den Engh 
Richard & Carol Treston 
Tulalip Tribes
Bill & Sally Turner
Donna & Paul Turner 
John Tursi
Gerald Tuttle 
Shigeo & Jean Uchida
US Fish & Wildlife Service
Gina Van Hess
Floie Vane 
Al Varness 
Hazel Venables 
Bill Vogel
Tim & Alice Volwiler
Barbara J. Wagner 
Doreen Wagner
Edith Walden 
Pamela Walker 
Warren & Linda Walz 
Dederick Ward & Susan Parke
WA Dept. of Natural Resources
WA Salmon Recovery

       Funding Board
Washington Service Corps
WA State Coastal Protection Fund
WA State Dept. of Ecology
WA State Dept. of Fish & Wildlife
Barbara Weaver
Helen Chatfield-Weeks 
Clifford Weigel & Tamra Clark 
David & Carol Welling 
Ellen Wertheimer & Mark Rahdert 
Ron & Jan Wesen 
June Wheeler
Don Wick
Russ Weiser 
Keith & Jan Wiggers
Dianne & Robert Wildermuth 
April & Brian Williamson 
Cheryl Willis 
Jan Wilson
Martha Wilson
Windermere Real Estate
Betty Winfield 
Ben & Sloane Winkes
Ken & Anne Winkes
Jeffrey M. Winston 
Elsa Wise 
David & Joanne Witiak 
Tim & Jackie Wittman 
Stedem Wood & Cecile Thomas
Chester Wood
Todd Wood & Judy Gamble
Suzanne & Caroll Wood 
Robert C. Woolley
Annette Woolsey & Jim Shiflett 
Jennifer & William Woyski
Ms. G. O. Wright
Philip & Carolynne Wright 
Rosann Wuebbels &
       George Reeves
Robert & Kay Wuerth
Andrea Xaver
Margaret Yeoman
Patricia Youngman
David & Pat Young 
Sara Young & Wade Melton 
Danielle Young
Mary Maxwell-Young & Ian Young 
Yadira Young 
Carrie Zerjav & Nathan Moore
Jennifer & Eric Zinda 
Stan Zyskowski
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IN MEMORY OF EVERETT AHRENS
Mac Team, Anacortes Senior Center

IN MEMORY OF DIANE M ALTWEIN
Ramona Hammerly

IN MEMORY OF JOHN BRADA
Anne Kubelik
Hazel Blakeslee
Marian & Bruce Kenney
Linda Speck & Ken Willis

IN MEMORY OF HAROLD CHRISTENSON
Graydon & Joyce Baker
Karen & Doug Radcliffe

IN MEMORY OF JOHN COLE
Mary Froderberg

IN MEMORY OF BEN & LOIS ENGELBRIGHT
Larry & Alba Stevens
Tamara Stevens & Todd Rubano
Annette Woolsey & Jim Shiflett

IN MEMORY OF DONALD B. FISHER
Robert & Barbara Meier
Barbara & Gene Kiver
Rita Fisher
Floie Vane

4 Starrs Boutique
Ace Hardware / Anacortes
Ace Hardware / Mount Vernon
Adrift Restaurant
Debbie Aldrich
Anacortes Meats
Anacortes Brass Works, LTD.
Anacortes Brewery
Anacortes Cinemas
Bob & Brenda Apter
Art by Thais
Artwood Gallery
Mary Kay Barbieri
Bears Rustic Woods
Big Lake Trees
Steven & Kathryn Bluhm
Glenn & Teddie Bordner
Bruce Bowen
Breadfarm Bakery
Brown Lantern Alehouse
Budget Towing & Auto Repair
Burton Jewelers
Cafe Burlington
Joost Businger & Marianne Kooiman
Calico Cupboard Cafe & Bakery
Cameron’s Living Room Dining
Capelli Salon
Caravan Gallery
Charley’s Greenhouse
Charlton Glassworks
Cheesecake Cafe
Christianson’s Nursery, LTD
Cline Consulting
COHO Liquidation
Compass Wines
Consumer Rental Center
Joseph & Caroline Correa
Brenda Cunningham
Carole Cunningham
Ginny Darvill
Fonda & Ron Downs
Easton’s Books
John Ebner
Eddyline Kayaks
The Edison Inn
Dr. Dennis Edmonds,DDS
Nancy Edwards
Empire Alehouse
Envy Hair Salon
Fairhaven Toy Garden

Fairy Godmother’s Unlimited
Family Shack
Farm to Market Bakery
Kathleen Faulkner
Ron Feld & Lorna Klemanski
Janet Foster
Art Fournier
Friends on Samish Island
Bradford E. Furlong P.S.
The Gallery Restaurant & Bar
Gere-a-Deli
Golden Glen Creamery
Herb & Theresa Goldston
Shirley Haley
Janet Hamilton
Jennifer Hamley, LMP
Fran Hansen
Joan & Rick Hanson
Hedlin Family Farms Fruit Stand
Ruth Heft
Highland Animal Clinic
Mark & Alison Hitchcock
Karen Homitz, DDS
Hoyle Speech Langange Services
Jim Hoyle
John & Linda Hunt
Island Home Collection
Island Beads, Inc
Clayton James
Jean’s Plant Farm
Steve & Robyn Johnson
Ronald & Patricia Johnson
Dr Christine Johnson, DDS
June Jordan
Just a Pleasure Farms
K & J Catering
Kesselring Design & Interiors
Trevor & Carol Kyle
La Conner Channel Lodge
George Lawson
Lefeber Turf Farm
Lincoln Theatre Center Foundation
Diane & Martin Lind
Longhorn Saloon
Lost Arrow Arborists
Lowell Garden Design
Laurie Lundgren
Bonnie MacFarland & Denny Organ
Mac & Linda MacGregor
Majestic Inn & Spa
Malliard’s Landing Nursery
Lee Mann Photography

Memorial Gifts Dianne & Edward Bradley
Pamela Murphy
William & Arlene French
Nancy & David Ridgway
Dennis & Linda Oeth
David & Joanne Witiak
Peg & John Insull
Harold Mitchell
Pat & Karl Essig
Gene & Bette Huff
Judy Bown
Lenore Robb

IN MEMORY OF FRANCES FORD
Jim Ford

IN MEMORY OF BARBARA GREGORY
Barbara & Dean Gregory

IN MEMORY OF JIM HARRIS
“Bellingham Gourmands, Friends of Jim Harris”
Sam & Bea Hellis

IN MEMORY MEA HARTMAN
Simon Ottenberg

IN MEMORY OF BOB SCOLL &
WILLIAM KIESSER
Patricia A. Cowgill

IN MEMORY OF ANN MANN
Louise Harris
Jean & William Heflin
Lee Mann
Craig & Heather Romano
Linda Speck & Ken Willis
Cecil & June Thomas
Keith & Jan Wiggers
Jana & Mike Woodmansee

IN MEMORY OF T.W. MARTIN, SR.
Teak & Anne Martin

IN MEMORY OF HEIDI MCMONAGLE
Terence & Lois Slotemaker

IN MEMORY OF JOHN MUNN,
      NATURALIST, WA STATE UNIV.
Judi Munn

IN MEMORY OF TOMMY PAXTON
Mary S. Paxton

IN MEMORY OF LEON SLUTSKY
Ann Slutsky

IN MEMORY OF MARIE SMITH
J. Allen Smith

IN MEMORY OF DONALD WELLS
Betty Wells

Mark’s on Pine
Janice Martin & Doug Robinson
Dr John Matterand, DDS
Val Matthews
Anne Martin McCool
Phil & Anne McCracken
Jeremy Means
Sandy & Bill Mersereau
Mike & Jean’s Berry Farm
Susan & Fred F. Miller
Libby Mills
Mike & Sharon Minor
James & Marlene Moore
Museum of Northwest Art
My Favorite Things
Nell Thorn Restaurant
Edward Newbold Wildlife Artist
Next Chapter Books
Norse Pantry
North Cascades Institute
The Odom Corporation
Leo Osborne & Jane Lane
Beth Owens
Penguin Coffee
Pizza Shack
Porterhouse Pub
Premier Graphics
Patsy & Dave Prutzman
Puget Sound Energy
Recreation without Borders
Lavone & Dick Reim
Relaxation Station
Rhododendron Cafe, Inc
Mary & Terry Rios
River & Main Merchants
Rivers Edge Salon
Sue Roberts
Rockfish Grill
Rocky Mountain Chocolate Factory
Craig Romano / Mountaineers Books
Rose Bar Garden Art
The Rose Briar
Julie & Terry Rousseau
Ruby’ Sue’s Tea & Treasures
Chuck & Toni Ruhl
Samish Bay Cheese
San Juan Airlines
Sauk Mountain Pottery
Luther Schutz
Scott Milo Gallery
Sea Bear Smokehouse
Sebo’s Hardware & Equipment Rental

Seeds Bistro & Bar
Sempre Italiano
Rosemary Seifried &
       Michael Kirshenbaum
Similk Golf Course
Skagit Conservation District
Skagit Cycle Center
Skagit River Boutique
Skagit Soils
Skagit Valley Gardens
Skagit Wild Bird Supply
Fred Smith
Smoothing Waters
Pat Sneeringer
Linda Speck
Step Outside Shoes & Accessories
Bob & Debbie Stilnovich
Stone Art Tile & Design
Stratum Group
Studio 29
Sunbreak Greetings
Swinomish Indian Tribal Community
Nada Thompson, Tangles Hair & Co
Taylor Shellfish Farms
Thai House
Thai Season Restaurant
True Value Hardware & Garden,
       Sedro-Woolley
Trumpeter Public House
Tulip Valley Vineyard & Orchard
Tweets
Two Moons Gallery & Gifts
Upstage Boutique and Men’s Store
Valley Bark & Topsoil
Vanilla Swan
Varsity Inn Restaurant
Village Books
Vollans Automotive, Inc
Ryan Walters
Warren & Linda Walz
Dederick Ward
Watermark Book Company
Russ Weiser AIA, Ph.D, LEED AP
Well’s Nursery
Whimsey
Don Wick
Keith & Jan Wiggers
Wild Fibers
Wilson Picture Framing
Wyman Park
Andrea Xaver
Xtra Special Cakes

In Kind
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Saving Land for Tomorrow

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Americorp volunteer Ellie Rogers is not afraid to
explores the mossy remains of an old growth

tree on a property visit.

Non-Profit Org.
U.S. Postage Paid

Mount Vernon, WA
Permit No. 195

Mission Statement

Skagit Land Trust conserves wildlife habitat,
wetlands, agriculture and forest lands,

scenic open space and shorelines
for the benefit of our community and as a

legacy for future generations.

PO Box 1017
325 Pine Street, Suite B

Mount Vernon, WA 98273
www.skagitlandtrust.org

Upcoming Events

June 26th @ 2pm
Guemes Mountain “Thank you & What’s Next”
Murray Read Pavilion (next to Schoolhouse Park)

August 21st  @ noon– 19th Annual Picnic
Walking tours start at 10:30am
Lyman Park

September 23rd @ 7pm  Conservation Breakfast
CottonTree Inn

December 2nd @ 4-7pm  Holiday Open House
Skagit Station

February 26th @ 5:30pm
Annual Auction & Dinner; “Have Fun - Save Land”
Saint Joseph’s Center, Mount Vernon


